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Annual Foundation Holiday Dinner
Honoring Outgoing and Incoming Foundation Board Members

The McLennan Community College Foundation held its annual 
holiday dinner on December 2 at McLennan’s Conference Center. 
Guests were entertained in a holiday atmosphere by McLennan 
vocal students, who were led by professors Gail G. Wade and Lise 
Uhl. Students performed two selections from the upcoming opera 
“The Emporer’s New Clothes,” as well as a few holiday favorites. 
Guests enjoyed a decadent buffet prepared by Great Western 
Catering prior to the entertainment and a brief program. 

Foundation executive director Harry Harelik kicked off the 
evening by reminding guests of the accomplishments of the MCC 
Foundation over the past year, which included the receipt of a 
$1.8 million bequest, the largest bequest in McLennan’s history, 
from the late Mrs. Iris Jeffress. Mr. Harelik acknowledged and 
thanked the dedicated staff of the Foundation: Jana Bland, Shelley 

Cotten, Rose DeLeon, Nancy Neill and Cloddy Williams. In addition,  he recognized outgoing Board Chair Mike Bidwell, as well as 
outgoing Board members K. Paul Holt, Ann Roznovsky and Lisa Sheldon. He thanked these special individuals for their commit-
ment to the MCC Foundation and the future of McLennan Community College and its students. 

Mr. Harelik also introduced the incoming 2015 Board Chair Nelwyn Reagan and incoming members Randy Cox, Judge Rex Davis, 
Nashim Hamilton and Ellie Morrison, who met the following day on December 3 for an orientation. We warmly welcome these 
new board members who, with the company of our 22 other board members, will carry our organization forward through a very 
exciting 25th year for the McLennan Community College Foundation.

McLennan vocal students (left to right) Abbie Worley, Anthony 
Billings, Katlyn Kolter and Armani Allen perform on Dec. 2

Pictured right to left: Harry Harelik with outgoing trustees Ann Roznovsky, 

K. Paul Holt, Lisa Sheldon and outgoing chair Mike Bidwell
Pictured right to left: Judge Rex Davis, Nashim Hamilton, Ellie Morrison, 

Dr. Johnette McKown, Randy Cox and Harry Harelik
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Foundation News

October - December 2014

Scholarship Update

In an effort to jump start end-of-year giving, the McLennan Community College Foundation participated in its first national  
#GivingTuesday campaign on December 2. #GivingTuesday is a campaign aimed to inspire personal philanthropy and encourage 
bigger, better and smarter charitable giving during the holiday season. 

The Foundation set an initial goal to receive $5,000 in gifts on December 2, and we 
are pleased to report that the MCC Foundation received a total of $18,555 on 
December 2. We would like to thank all of our McLennan Community College 
Foundation donors for their support throughout the entire year of 2014. We would 
not be able to fulfill our mission without your generous and intentional support. 

Coming Soon! Stay tuned for our 2013-2014 Annual Report for more detailed information on #GivingTuesday and the MCC 
Foundation’s growth in 2014 . 

First #GivingTuesday Records $18,555 in Gifts

In Full Swing!
Plans are underway for the McLennan 
Community College Foundation’s 29th 

Annual Golf Classic, which will take 
place October 2, 2015 at 
Cottonwood Creek Golf Course in 
Waco. 

This year’s tournament will be one of 
several events commemorating  
McLennan’s 50th Anniversary (see page 
5). 

We are currently accepting sponsor-
ships for the tournament. Consider 
joining one of the longest running 
tournaments in Central Texas and help 
raise funds for McLennan student 
scholarships! You won’t want to miss 
out on this extra special year! Contact 
Jana Bland (jbland@mclennan.edu or 
254-299-8481) for more information.

The McLennan Community College Foundation’s scholarship application closed to the public on January 15, 2015. As of the close of 
the 2015-2016 scholarship competition, there were 758 applications completed.  The scholarship committee began meeting in  
January. The committee meets regularly through the end of April to ensure that as many scholarships as possible are awarded to 
these deserving applicants.  We would like to thank the committee members for their dedication to this lengthy and detailed process.

The application for the 2016-2017 academic year will be made available online on October 1. The deadline for those applications will 
be January 15, 2016.
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2015 Gala Raffle: Tickets on Sale Through February 19!

Glam for Good - In conjunction with 
the 14th Annual Gala 

on February 19.

All proceeds benefit McLennan 
student scholarships!

 
Call 254-299-8604 to purchase your 

ticket(s) now!

Click image to enlarge flyer.

Each ticket has a chance to win one of four 
elegant pieces of jewelry (detailed below)! 

The total retail value of the jewelry is 
almost $5,000.

•	 Gold Pearl Drop Earrings ($1,900 
value) 

•	 Gold, Amythest, Onyx, Citrine and 
Pearl Earrings ($1,500 value) 

•	 William Schraft Sterling and Gold 
Citrine Ring ($820 value) 

•	 Baylor University (BU) Sterling  
Cufflinks ($230 value)

Winner need not be present to WIN!

http://www.mclennan.edu/foundation/docs/RaffleFlyer2015.pdf
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Grants Update 

Professional 
Development 

Grants 

The McLennan Community College 
Foundation each year provides dozens 
of professional development grants for 
staff and faculty to travel and register 
for conferences, workshops and pre-
sentations across the country, includ-
ing some international travel.

Almost $12,688 in professional devel-
opment grants were awarded by the 
McLennan Professional Development 
committee between April 1 and  
June 30, 2014, and we congratulate the 
following staff and faculty who  
received MCC Foundation funding:

•	 Alicia Arroyo - CBMI College Busi-
ness Management Institute 

•	 Drew Canham - Title IX Compli-
ance Institute 

•	 David Davenport - 55th New 
Zealand Association of Economists 
Annual Conference 

•	 Sondra Dubowsky - 2014 Summer 
Fellows Forum 

•	 Leslie Garrison - NCMPR Summer 
Institute 

•	 Shane Howard - NCMPR Summer 
Institute	  
	

•	 Brian Konzelman - 137th Annual 
Audio Engineering Convention 

•	 Alisa Petree - Bio-Link Summer 
Fellow Forum 2014 
		

•	 Alex Shiu - Leadership Waco
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Grants Update 

Professional 
Development 

Grants 
The McLennan Community College  
Foundation each year provides dozens of 
professional development grants for staff and 
faculty to travel and register for conferences, 
workshops and presentations across the 
country, including some international travel.

Almost $1,596 in professional development 
grants were awarded by the McLennan  
Professional Development Committee 
between October 1 and December 31, 2014, 
and we congratulate the following staff and 
faculty who received funding:

•	 Susan Kennedy - Council on  
Undergraduate Research: Creative  
Inquiry in the Arts and Humanities 
Institute 

•	 Jimmy Patton - Colleague  
Reporting: Research Fundamentals 

•	 Stephen Swanson - Council on  
Undergraduate Research: Creative  
Inquiry in the Arts and Humanities 
Institute 

The McLennan Community College 
Foundation is proud to support the wonder-
ful faculty and staff at McLennan. 

In 2014, the Foundation provided almost 
$42,050 in professional development grants 
to 41 members of McLennan’s faculty and 
staff.

McLennan Announces
NISOD Award Winners

McLennan Community College has selected five faculty and staff members as 
honorees for the annual National Institute of Staff and Organizational Develop-
ment (NISOD) Excellence Awards, which recognize commitment to high perfor-
mance and extraordinary service in higher education. 
 

McLennan’s honorees are: 

Honorees received their engraved awards from the McLennan Community 
College Foundation at the spring faculty convocation on January 7. The MCC 
Foundation congratulates these wonderful employees of McLennan Community 
College, and thanks them for all of their hard work and commitment to the  
college.

Anita Dorris
Support Staff

Cynthia Morris
Arts & Science

Marc Nicholas
Adjunct Faculty

Deborah Quinn
Workforce & Education 

Services

Glynnis Gaines
Professional Staff



McLENNAN
Highlander Quarterly

April - June 2014

5

50th Anniversary: Hall of Fame
October - December 2014

As part of the many activities planned for McLennan Community College’s 50th anniversary in 2015-16,  nominations are now open 
for the college’s new Hall of Fame. The Hall of Fame will recognize selected nominees in the following categories: 

•	 Faculty with at least 10 years of previous or current part-time or full-time service
•	 Administrators or staff with at least 10 years of previous or current part-time or full-time service
•	 McLennan alumni with at least 24 credit hours earned
•	 Community members who have provided outstanding support or service to the college over several years

Nominations for posthumous recognition will be accepted. The nomination form is available online at www.mclennan.edu/
foundation under Quick Links & Resources, and the final deadline for submission is April 15, 2015. An appointed committee will 
make the honoree selections, which will be announced during McLennan’s 50th anniversary celebrations in fall 2015. 

For more information regarding McLennan’s 50th Anniversary Hall of Fame, please contact Harry Harelik (hharelik@mclennan.edu 
or 254-299-8606). 

McLennan Community College’s
50th Anniversary Celebration 2015-2016

A call for Hall of Fame Nominations - Deadline April 15, 2015

McLennan Community College will celebrate its 50th anniversary September 1, 2015 - August 31, 2016. Throughout this time 
period, the college will host several major events to celebrate this achievement as well as McLennan’s impact in the community 
of Waco and beyond.

A full listing of events will be made public at a later date, but the following events are currently confirmed for McLennan’s 50th 
anniversary year.

•	 Chamber Business After Hours - September 3, 2015
•	 Steinway Series Featuring Alumni of McLennan - September 10, 2015
•	 MCC Foundation’s Annual Scholarship, Donor and Alumni Recognition Ceremony - September 15, 2015
•	 MCC Foundation’s 29th Annual Golf Classic - October 2, 2015
•	 Distinguished Lecture Series, featuring internationally acclaimed leadership speaker Dr. John Maxwell -  

October 13, 2015
•	 50th Anniversary Gala, featuring the return of Anderson & Roe with the Waco Symphony Orchestra- May 5, 2016

50th Anniversary Hall of Fame

http://www.mclennan.edu/foundation
http://www.mclennan.edu/foundation
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Alumni Spotlight

ALUMNI    FRIENDS ASSOCIATIONand

 
 

Each September, two outstanding alumni are recognized at the McLennan Community College Foundation’s Scholar, Donor 
and Alumni Recognition event. The awards are given through a nomination and competition process during the spring and 
summer of each year. The two awards are:
•	 Distinguished Young Leader, recognizing a recent McLennan grad who was particularly active during his or her time at 

the college; and
•	 Distinguished Alumnus, for a McLennan grad who has pursued professional excellence and distinction after graduating 

from McLennan Community College.
Forms and information are now available online, and we encourage college employees and community members to please 
consider a special individual you would like to nominate for these prestiguous awards. Forms are on the MCC Foundation 
website at www.mclennan.edu/foundation under “Quick Links and Resources.” Please contact Jana Bland (jbland@mclennan.
edu or 254-299-8481) at the McLennan Community College Foundation for more information. 

Alumni Spotlight 
It started in 2006. Harry Harelik, collaborating with the Bernard & Audre Rapoport Foundation, envisioned a program to assist 
students whose families have no college experience. This vision led to the creation of the Bernard & Audre Rapoport  
McLennan Community College First Generation Scholars Program, a program that selects 12-15 first generation students each 
year. That same year during a class at AJ Moore Academy of Waco ISD, Denise Rodriguez listened intently as a representative 
from McLennan spoke of the various programs and opportunities available, including the new program for first generation 

students. Upon her graduation from AJ Moore in 2006, Denise Rodriguez was selected to be a part of the 
First Gen program’s inaugural year. 

“I am grateful for all of the wonderful experiences I had with the First Generation program,” says Denise 
(pictured left). “Not only was I given the opportunity to further my education with this program — some-
thing I did not believe was possible — but I also met wonderful mentors at MCC.” Denise credits the First 
Gen program and her mentors for her success in completing her Associate of Arts in Business and continu-
ing her education at McLennan’s University Center, where she received her Bachelor of Business Adminis-
tration with Summa Cum Laude honors from the University of Texas at Arlington. Denise believes  
McLennan provided her with the foundation needed to succeed.

“My most important goal moving forward is to continue giving back to my community. I believe I have the honor and an obliga-
tion to invest in my community, specifically by serving as a mentor and providing financial assistance to other first generation 
students.” 

Denise currently lives and works in Waco, and she hopes to return to school to pursue her Master of Business Administration. 
The Bernard & Audre Rapoport McLennan Community College First Generation Scholars Program continues to help students 
like Denise. To learn more about this program, visit www.mclennan.edu/first-generation-scholars. 

The Competition Begins: Now Accepting Nominations for 2015  
Highlander Alumni and Friends Association Distinguished Awards
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Singing at McLennan Community College
From Dr. Bonnie Sneed, McLennan Assistant Professor of Music*

The big news is THE CHOIRS ARE PLANNING TO GO 
TO EUROPE!!!  Plans are underway to begin fundraising 
efforts for a choir tour of Vienna, Prague and Budapest for 
May 2016.  This is a great way to celebrate the 50th anniver-
sary of McLennan Community College in 2015-2016, and 
we will be contacting people who can help singers achieve 
their goals. If you would like to contribute to the European 
Tour, contact Harry Harelik (hharelik@mclennan.edu) or 
Bonnie Sneed (bsneed@mclennan.edu) for more informa-
tion.
 
The Chorale has been busy performing at area high 
schools, giving concerts of great choral works and inviting 
high school students to sing in the college choir rehears-
als on campus. This past fall the Chorale sang for choir 

students at Waco, Belton and Robinson high schools, and this semester they will be singing for Killeen, Copperas Cove and 
Gatesville. The December concert was performed at St. Mary’s Catholic Church for over 500 people, and last year’s Spring 
concert at St. Alban’s Episcopal Church was sung to a packed house.

Of course, the operas, musicals and voice lessons are still going strong. If you know of talented singers who are looking for 
a great college music experience,  please contact me (bsneed@mclennan.edu) with their information. We have up to 100% 
tuition-paid scholarships for singing in the choir. If a student was selected for All-Region choir in Texas (or a comparable 
experience out of state) and the singer completes a successful audition process, we have an automatic $500 scholarship for 
singing in the McLennan choir. 

Help us by sending names and contact information of singers you know who would love to sing in the McLennan Choirs, 
and please don’t forget to “LIKE” us on Facebook at “Sing at MCC.”

*The Chorale has been conducted for the last three semesters by Dr. Bonnie Sneed. You can read about her on the McLen-
nan Music webpage or visit her personal website (https://sites.google.com/site/bbsneed4). Last January she conducted her 
own adult choir in Carnegie Hall (Nave Voices) and received a Texas Resolution from Representative Charles “Doc” Ander-
son. She has also published a Bulgarian folksong through Earthsongs Publishing and has conducted the past two Decem-
bers as part of the Waco Community Sing-A-Long Messiah concert at 7th and James Baptist Church. In addition, she sings 
with the St. Alban’s Episcopal Church choir, which is conducted by McLennan adjunct instructor Howard Thompson.

Dr. Sneed is active as a solo and ensemble adjudicator. She can be found in almost all the regional high schools as a choral 
clinician, and she has teamed up with McLennan music instructor Lise Uhl to create the Music Student Association to act 
as a service and social organization of the music department. Dr. Sneed has also been working hard to create new recruit-
ing publications, has created the “Sing at MCC”  Facebook page and is now taking McLennan music students out to the 
area schools to observe other music teachers as part of their Choral Music Education training. 

The McLennan Community College Chorale 
prior to performing at an area high school.
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Charitable Giving

Often, the largest gifts to charitable organizations (501(c )(3) nonprofit organizations) materialize through estates because at death, one no longer 
worries about cash flow. However, under the new estate tax laws, which exempt all estates up to slightly over $5 million, few estates are taxable and 
therefore, while charitable giving through estates is still essential for nonprofit financial survival, there is no longer a tax savings in most estates 
for those charitable gifts.

If one wants to make gifts to charity AND also would like a current income tax deduction (and tax savings), the gifts almost always must be 
made during one’s lifetime. This could require some planning! Charitable gifts during life are accounted for through itemized deductions on one’s 
income tax return.  Every person or couple who files an income tax return has the choice of taking a deduction of the higher of actual itemized 
deduction (which includes charitable gifts) or the standard deduction. Itemized deductions may include medical expenses which exceed 10% of 
adjusted gross income (or if tax payer is 65 years old or more — 7% of adjusted gross income), property taxes,  some types of interest expenses, 
state sales or income taxes, miscellaneous deductions which exceed 2% of adjusted gross income and, of course, charitable contributions. However, 
if the standard deduction exceeds the total of itemized deductions, then one would take the standard deduction to save more income tax. Available 
standard deductions are quite advantageous: For 2014, for instance, these were: 

Joint/surviving spouse $12,400, Head of Household $9,100, 
Single or Married Filing Separate $6,200 

For taxpayers whose itemized deductions don’t exceed the standard deduction, charitable contributions won’t affect income taxes because item-
ized deductions won’t be used in the tax calculation. But one can plan timing charitable contributions to get a better result:

 For instance, if the total itemized deductions, filing jointly, were at $11,800 without the charitable amount, and the charitable amount was gener-
ally $550 annually, then for 2014, the normal total with the charitable gifts would be $12,350, and not higher than the standard deduction. But if 
one were to “bunch” the charitable deductions for two years into one year, then the total itemized deductions would be $11,800 plus $550 (one 
year) plus $550 (second year) or $12,900. This would then exceed the standard deduction, and the taxpayer would have a little tax advantage.( The 
charitable contributions for year one could be made January 1st of year one and the charitable deductions for year two could be made December 
31st of year one.) 

Alternatively, the charitable contributions could be made directly at one time to a donor-advised fund at a community foundation (such as Waco 
Foundation) with directions to distribute to the charity in two separate years; the deduction is achieved in one year but the charity(ies) would 
receive the funding in two separate years. A little planning can help the tax situation, but timing of the deduction is only one part of the planning. 

In what form the deduction can be made is another part of the planning. For instance, with the MCC Foundation, gifts can be made to: capital 
campaigns (such as the All-Steinway Campaign or the  Health Professions Complex Campaign),  the general endowed scholarship fund or a 
specific scholarship fund,  the Professional Development Fund for staff and faculty,  any of the special student travel study programs or even 
through the charitable gift annuity program.*  Donors can initiate an endowed fund in their own name or in honor of someone else, as well, 
and then contribute to that annually over a period of years to fund it.

Finally, if one decides not to give during life to the MCC Foundation and not to bequest something at death either, the donor can still “contribute” 
by directing his heirs to list the MCC Foundation as a charity of choice in the obituary and friends and family can donate to the MCC Foundation 
in memory of the donor. This won’t cost the donor anything at all. 

We are happy to work with all donors and/or their tax advisors on their gift and tax planning. Please call 254-299-8606 at any time for a no-obliga-
tion or cost discussion of your charitable gift planning.

Highlander Quarterly

By Harry  I. Harelik, Executive Director, MCC Foundation

getting the most bang for your tax buck with 
charitable contributions

*(In the charitable gift annuity program, donors can reserve income for life from their gift at a high rate of return with any remaining funds, at donor death, going to a fund at the MCC Foundation. The 
present value of the charitable gift annuity can provide a current income tax deduction.)
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honorariums & memorials To the Foundation
October 1 - December 31, 2014

In Honor & In Memory
In Honor of Dr. Karen Albrecht’s 27 year tenure at MCC
	 Harry and Beverly Harelik

In Honor of Ronald P. Cantrell’s 75th Birthday
	 Glynnis Gaines

In Honor of Gene Gooch for Bosses’ Day
	 Mary Pratt			 

In Honor of Harry I. Harelik
	 Fay Gutierrez

In Honor of Linda Reichenbach – A Christmas Gift
	 Lois Crook

In Honor of Martha Salome’s Birthday
	 Harry and Beverly Harelik

In Honor of Linda Snider’s retirement at MCC
	 Harry and Beverly Harelik

In Honor of Jenn Tusa and John Hemphill 
Wedding’s Gift
	 Dr. Karen Albrecht

In Memory of Billie Lou Albrecht
	 Michael and Carol Czarneski

In Memory of John Ashby
	 Harry and Beverly Harelik

In Memory of Sarah Ann Averyhardt
	 Dr. Karen Albrecht

Continued, p. 10

In Memory of Helen Blackwood
	 Dr. Karen Albrecht

In Memory of Louie A. Bodie
	 Bob Ford 
	 Donnie and Cathy Hagan
	 Harry and Beverly Harelik
 
In Memory of Dionna Brinkley
	 Dr. Karen Albrecht

In Memory of Jimmie “JD” Brooks
	 Dr. Karen Albrecht

In Memory of Jewel Copeland
	 Sam and Sharon Allison
	 Harry and Beverly Harelik
	 Dennis and Jan Michaelis

Visual and Performing Arts Initiating 
Scholarship For Retiring Professor 

Jerry MacLauchlin

After 24 years at the helm of McLennan Community College choreography, Professor 
Jerry MacLauchlin (pictured left) is retiring in May 2015. The Visual and Performing 
Arts Division is initiating fundraising for the “Jerry MacLauchlin Musical Theatre 
Scholarship” with a goal of $20,000. 

This scholarship will assist aspiring performers in Jerry’s name for many years into the 
future. You may support this new scholarship fund by sending checks directly to the 
McLennan Community College Foundation, earmarking them for the Jerry  
MacLauchlin Scholarship, or you may contribute online at www.mclennan.edu/ 
foundation. For more information, contact Harry Harelik at 254-299-8606 or  
hharelik@mclennan.edu.
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honorariums & memorials To the Foundation
October 1 - December 31, 2014

In Memory of Stephen Crump
	 Dr. Karen Albrecht

In Memory of Dorothy Cummings
	 Dr. Karen Albrecht		

In Memory of Tommy Alice Daily
	 Dr. Karen Albrecht

In Memory of Antonia P. DeLeon
	 Dr. Karen Albrecht

In Memory of James E. Dulin
	 Michael and Marie Allen
	 Peter Blaskiewicz
	 Terry and Cheryl Bohde
	 Josh and Jennifer Borderud
	 Andrew and Rose DeLeon
	 Steven and Marylaine Driese
	 Charles and Veronique Drilling
	 Daniel and Jane Dunham
	 Dianne Feyerherm
	 Debra Fultz
	 Faith Glatter
	 Jackie and Jimmy Green
	 Mary Hall
	 Harry and Beverly Harelik
	 John and Linda Hatchel
	 Michael and Sandy Hinton
	 K. Paul Holt and Dr. Donna Miller
	 Sharon Kenan
	 Howard Lanham
	 Billy and Charlotte Laughlin
	 Corbet Locke
	 Carol Lowe
	 Drs. Stanley and Johnette McKown
	 Dennis and Jan Michaelis
	 Stan and Nancy Mitchell
       	 Tom and Nancy Neill
	 Daniel and Jo Ann Paniagua
	 Frank and Kim Patterson
	 Harry and Louise Powell III
	 Tom and Kathryn Proctor
	 Thomas and Janet Purdy
	 Jim and Teresa Rambo
	 David and Annette Scott
	 Alexandra Shiu
	 Gayland and Ann Sims

In Honor & In Memory

Continued, p. 11

In Memory of James E. Dulin  
(continued)	
	 James and Cynthia SoRelle
	 Mark and Lorraine Stansel
	 Staci Taylor
	 Lori Watts

In Memory of Mildred Fuller
	 Dr. Karen Albrecht

In Memory of Joe Gonzales, Jr.
	 Harry and Beverly Harelik

In Memory of Leonard Gorin
	 Harry and Beverly Harelik

In Memory of Dr. Jimmy G. Hail
	 Dr. Lissette Carpenter
	 John and Linda Hatchel
	 Billy and Charlotte Laughlin
	 Bill and Ruth Pitts

In Memory of Arden William Haltom
	 Dr. Karen Albrecht

In Memory of Helen Hamilton
	 Dr. Karen Albrecht

In Memory of Nick Hamilton
	 Dr. Karen Albrecht

In Memory of Bertie L. Harris
	 Bill and Sandra Goss

In Memory of Dr. Chester R. Hastings
	 Dr. Karen Albrecht

In Memory of Donald Lee Hay
	 Joyce Allen
	 Bill Bailey
	 B. B. and Margaret Brown
	 Rick and Sharon Butler
	 Tim and Janet Carpenter 
	 Betty Crockett
	 Andrew and Rose DeLeon
	 Victor and Anita Diatschenko
	 Marjorie Edwards
	 Louie and Sara Jo Englander

In Memory of Donald Lee Hay  
(continued)	
	 Mr. and Mrs. George Firmin
	 Bob Ford
	 Glynnis Gaines
	 Karen Gibson
	 Nick and Fay Gutierrez
	 Jim and Linda Hardwick
	 Harry and Beverly Harelik
	 Marylea Henderson
	 Larry and Linda Hilliard
	 Michael and Sandy Hinton
	 K. Paul Holt and Dr. Donna Miller
	 Richard Jackson
	 Dr. and Mrs. Edward Lee 
	 J. C. and Lori Evans Lucas
	 Janis McIntosh
	 Joseph and Nancy McKinney
	 Drs. Stanley and Johnette McKown
	 Dennis and Jan Michaelis
	 Stan and Nancy Mitchell
	 Elizabeth Mock
	 Tom and Nancy Neill
	 Bill and Ruth Pitts
	 Harry and Louise Powell III
	 Yuko Prefume
	 Gail and Pat Pryor
	 Tom and Jan Purdy
	 William and Elizabeth Sanders
	 John and Deborah Saxon
	 David and Annette Scott
	 Dr. and Mrs. J. William Smith
	 Jim and Cynthia SoRelle
	 Jon W. Spelman
	 Lance and Casey Summey
	 Dr. and Mrs. Eugene Tidmore
	 Danny and Vicki Uptmore
	 Jim and Kay Woliver

In Memory of David Patrick Henderson
	 Billy and Charlotte Laughlin

In Memory of James Jackson
	 Dr. Karen Albrecht
	 Robert (Bob) Ford
	 Sharon Kenan
	 Mrs. W. M. Norton, Jr.
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honorariums & memorials To the Foundation
October 1 - December 31, 2014

In Honor & In Memory
In Memory of James Jackson  
(continued)	  
	 David and Annette Scott
	 Don and Linda Stanford

In Memory of James Johansen
	 Dr. Karen Albrecht

In Memory of Walter Kruse
	 Dr. Karen Albrecht

In Memory of Jean Landesco
	 Dr. Karen Albrecht

In Memory of Dr. Travis Looper
	 Dr. Karen Albrecht

In Memory of Elayne Lynn
	 Harry and Beverly Harelik

In Memory of Carolyn Martin
	 Dr. Karen Albrecht

In Memory of Faye Martin
	 Dr. Karen Albrecht

In Memory of Harry Martinsen
	 Dr. Karen Albrecht

In Memory of Gary L. Mattson
	 Harry and Beverly Harelik

In Memory of Elroy Mayberry
	 Dennis and Jan Michaelis

We are Social! 
Like us on Facebook! 
www.facebook.com/McLennanFoundation

Follow us on Twitter! 
@MCCFoundation1

In Memory of Everette E. (Gene) McKown
	 Mr. and Mrs. Cecil Forrest, Jr.

In Memory of Rebecca Lopez Mendoza
	 Dr. Karen Albrecht

In Memory of Bob Morgan
	 Dr. Karen Albrecht

In Memory of Marylen Mosley
	 Dr. Karen Albrecht

In Memory of Tom Paris
	 Dr. Karen Albrecht

In Memory of Flora Norine Pearce
	 Bob Ford
	 Harry and Beverly Harelik
	 Stan and Nancy Mitchell
	 Danny and Vicki Uptmore

In Memory of Belinda Pillow
	 Dr. Karen Albrecht

In Memory of Winifred Plemons
	 Dr. Karen Albrecht

In Memory of Lonnie Radke
	 Dr. Karen Albrecht

In Memory of Faustino Rodriguez
	 Dr. Karen Albrecht

In Memory of James Schwarz
	 Michael and Sandy Hinton
	 Sharon Kenan

In Memory of Cecil Searcy
	 Dr. Karen Albrecht

In Memory of Lola Shelburne
	 Harry and Beverly Harelik
 
In Memory of Deanna Miller Sliva
	 Andrew and Rose DeLeon
	 Donnie and Cathy Hagan
	 Harry and Beverly Harelik
	 Paul and Dina Hoffman

In Memory of Roy Smallwood
	 Harry and Beverly Harelik

In Memory of Pat Sonnier
	 Michael and Sandy Hinton

In Memory of A. J. Uptmore
	 Dr. Karen Albrecht
In Memory of Blanche Watson
	 Dr. Karen Albrecht

In Memory of Nora Willey
	 Dr. Karen Albrecht

In Memory of Jewell L. Wood
	 Harry and Beverly Harelik

In Memory of Lorri Zinkie
	 Dr. Karen Albrecht

http://www.facebook.com/McLennanFoundation
http://www.twitter.com/MCCFoundation1


Contact Us

Harry I. Harelik, MPA, CPA, CFRE
Executive Director

hharelik@mclennan.edu
254.299.8606

Rose DeLeon
Executive Secretary, MCC Foundation 

rdeleon@mclennan.edu 
254.299.8604

Jana E. Bland
Coordinator, Marketing, Special Events 

& Alumni Engagement
jbland@mclennan.edu

254.299.8481

Shelley Cotten
Coordinator, Operations 

& Scholarships
scotten@mclennan.edu

254.299.8818

Nancy Neill
Director, Resource Development

nneill@mclennan.edu
254.299.8663

 
Cloddy Williams

Executive Secretary, Resource  
Development

cwilliams@mclennan.edu 
254.299.8621

Contact Us

 
McLennan has 9,300 reasons to give 

The McLennan Community College Foundation is committed to enriching the college by 
supporting its 8,500 students, 800 faculty and staff, and by improving facilities on our 200-acre campus.

Consider strengthening our community by giving to the McLennan Community College Foundation.
Visit www.mclennan.edu/foundation to learn how you can support your local college.

 
The 2015 MCC Foundation Board of Directors are: Sharon Allison, Betty Bauer, Mike Bidwell, Randy Cox, 

Judge Rex Davis, Diane Deaver, Louis Englander, Wesley Filer, Fay Gutierrez, Nashim Hamilton,  
Harry Harelik, Dana Hassell, Kent Keahey, Luanne Klaras, Annette Lindsey, Paul McClinton,  

Dr. Johnette McKown, Ellie Morrison, Bill Patterson, Nelwyn Reagan, Valerie Robinson, Dr. Hazel Rowe,  
J. Clay Sawyer, M.D., Winfred Watkins, Geneva Watley and Murray Watson, Jr.
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